
 

75 
 

SAWSTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 
 

MINUTES of the EXTRA FULL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 01 JUNE 2021 
at Spicers Pavilion - Meeting commenced at 7.00 pm 

 
PRESENT: 

Parish Clerk Jo Keeler 
  

Councillors  

Kevin Cuffley  
 
Jayne Merrick 

David Bard Kieran Cooper 

Ian Reeves Paul Smith 

Brian Milnes Colin Groves 

Anand Pillai  
 

1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Councillor Tony Fell (Personal) 
Councillor Michael Mallows (Personal) 
Councillor Neil Reid (Personal) 

 
2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST FOR THIS MEETING 

Councillor Ian Reeves, item 4 as he is the Chairman of Sawston & Babraham Cricket Club 
(Non Pecurinary) 
 

3 TO DISCUSS THE TENDERS FOR MILL LANE PAVILION PROJECT 
 Councillor Kevin Cuffley explained we have received 3 quotes for this project: 

• £263,937 + vat 

• £309,599 + vat 

• £354,567 + vat 
 

There were more companies asked to quote but declined, and all quoted on the same 
specification. 
 
Councillor Kieran Cooper explained that we have £169,200.00 from S106 for the Challis 
Close development and we have agreed £35,000.00 from reserves for pavilion maintenance 
we can use. If we accept the lowest quote, we would have to take the rest from reserves. 
This was discussed at length. 
The Clerk was asked to confirm if we can claim back the VAT on this project which she will 
look into. 
 
It was proposed by Councillor Brian Milnes and seconded by Councillor David Bard to 
accept the quote for £263,937 + vat from Jaggard projects Ltd. 

 
VOTE: 9 FOR : 0 AGAINST UNANIMOUS 

 
 
4 TO DISCUSS THE TENDERS FOR SPICERS PROJECT 

Councillor Kevin Cuffley explained that the quotes for this project (to extend at Spicers for 
extra storage and cricket scorers box) came in way over budget.  
 
This was discussed and Councillor Brian Milnes recommended we ask Alan Lamb to keep 
our options open and see if he can come up with an acceptable quote. 
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One option that was discussed previously with the Head Grounds Keeper was to maybe 
extend the current garage. 
 
It was proposed by Councillor Kieran Cooper and seconded by Councillor David Bard to 
ask Alan Lamb to reconsider the options for Spicers and work on cheaper options. 

 
VOTE: 9 FOR : 0 AGAINST UNANIMOUS 

 
 
  

Meeting closed 7.22pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


